
Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,  

God has been growing his church here in Quito, Ecuador! Over the past month, 
we have had 17 new visitors! A majority were friends or family of church 
members who invited them! We are thankful to see how they are reaching 
their friends and family with the Gospel! Several of the new visitors are going 
through difficult circumstances in their lives, from the death of a loved one to 
marital problems. Please pray that they will get saved and find peace in their 
lives.  

 On Sunday, February 18th, we had over 100 people in the service. This is our 
biggest regular service for which we haven’t had a special event. We are 
thankful to see how God is at work.  

During the last week in February, a young man accepted Christ before the 
service! Would you pray for his continued growth?  

We had the opportunity to host Benjamin and Johanna Soncco for a week here 
in Ecuador. Benjamin was with us for six months as an intern and is now 
married. We were thankful for their visit and their desire to serve God as 
missionaries. Please pray for them and their future.  

In March, we will be celebrating our second anniversary as a church. We are 
very excited about this day, and it is wild to think how much God has done 
over the past two years! We will also be organizing as a church on the 
anniversary, and my pastor will be coming down from the States to help us 
organize the church. Please pray for this day and the organization of the 
church.  

We have over 50% of the needed funds to purchase a van for the church. We 
greatly appreciate the churches who have given to this need! Please pray for 
the remaining funds for the van.  

Thank you very much for your support and prayers!  

God Bless, The Blooms  
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